King and Prime Minister

His Majesty King Salman bin Abdul Aziz Al Saud

The Custodian of the two Holy Mosques

Office of His Majesty the King

Royal Court, Riyadh

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Your Majesty,

I am writing to you on a very urgent matter.  As you are probably aware, Saudi Arabia is seeking the death penalty for five individuals who face trial before Saudi Arabia’s counter-terror court, including Israa al-Ghomgham, who would be the first woman ever to face the death penalty simply for participating in protests.

I urge you to reverse this planned course immediately and release these innocent individuals, including Israa al-Ghomgam.
Sentencing Israa al-Ghomgam and the other human rights activists to death would be a horrific violation of international law and the Universal Declaration of Human Rights.  The charges against Israa al-Ghomgam, which mostly relate to her peaceful participation in protests, are unjust, inhumane and clearly politically motivated to silence dissent in the Eastern Province of Saudi Arabia. 

I call on you and the Saudi Arabian authorities to end the use of the death penalty, which continues to be used in violation of international human rights law and is deeply, deeply wrong.

Israa al-Ghomgham and the other individuals are currently detained in al-Mabahith prison in Dammam, Eastern Province of Saudi Arabia.   Please move quickly to secure the release of Israa al-Ghomgam and the other individuals.  

Thank you for your prompt response to this urgent situation.

Sincerely,

cc:

Ambassador Prince Khalid bin Salman bin Abdulaziz,

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

601 New Hampshire Ave. NW, Washington DC 20037

